West Galveston Island Property Owners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

January 21, 2012

West Galveston Island Property Owners Association Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Jerry Mohn, President.  A quorum was established by the attendance of Directors Bonnie English – Terramar, Lee Petros – Pointe West, Barbara Peirsol – Spanish Grant Bay, Clay Lewis – Sportsman Road, Peggy Zahler – Spanish Grant Beach, Lew Ahrend – Dunes of West Beach, Tom Boothe – Condo’s, Greg Mack– Pointe San Luis, Ron Pearrow -– Pirates Beach, Al Galli – Jamaica Beach, Susan Gonzales recording secretary and standing in for Isla del Sol.

Jerry Mohn thanked corporate sponsor JCS Federal Credit Union, especially Jule Hernandez, for the fabulous breakfast.

Jerry Mohn introduced Corporate Sponsor Peggy Zahler with Johnson Space Center Credit Union, Clay Lewis of Operations Integrity Consulting, Greg Mack of Toshiba USP, and Vic Pierson of Moody National Bank were present.
Jerry Mohn recognized, Jamaica Beach Mayor Vic Pierson, City Council Member Dianna Puccetti, and State Representatives Randy Weber and Larry Taylor, and Judge Wayne Mallia.
Jerry Mohn introduced the following candidates:  Felicia Harris, Randy Weber, and Bill Sargent for U.S. Congress District 14 to replace Congressman Ron Paul, Rachael Delgado for State Representative for Texas House 43, and George Young for Judge 10th Jud. Dist. Court., Michelle Slaughter and Wayne Mallia for Judge 405h Judicial District Court, John Kinard for Sheriff, Larry Taylor for State Senator.  For Galveston elected positions, we had Lewis Rosen – City of Galveston Mayor, Marie Robb and Michael Varela for District 6, Jeri Kinnear for District 5, and Linda Burton for Precinct Chair Rep 275.

The minutes were reviewed.  Upon motion duly made by Peggy Zahler and seconded by Tom Boothe, the following resolution was adopted by unanimous vote.  RESOLVED THAT, the Board approved the minutes of December 2011.

The financial reports were reviewed. Upon motion duly made by Peggy Zahler and seconded by Tom Boothe, the following resolution was adopted by unanimous vote.  RESOLVED THAT, the Board approved the financial report.

Westender Newsletter – Peggy Zahler gave Jule Hernandez appreciation for sponsoring the Breakfast today in support of the Galvestonwestender.com.
District 6 Happenings by Dianna Puccetti.  Dianna stated the City of Galveston will have a new City Manager, MUD 29 has been dissolved by the City of Galveston, on January 25 the City will review the sewer plan, a meeting with Commissioner O’Brien occurred to discuss the elevation of FM 3005.  Stewart Rd construction will start soon and it is an 18-month project., the port entered a contract with Texas Mexico Pacific concerning the tract on Pelican Island & RR  bridge to Shoal Point & Texas City – this will bring jobs to the city.  Airport : Petroleum Helicopters has agreed to stay – increased field flowage fees, small business funding will be available, sportsman road bridge should start soon.

Guest Speaker Larry Taylor:  Peggy Zahler introduced Larry Taylor is a lifelong Texan who was raised in Friendswood. He attended Baylor University where he received his BBA in 1982. Rep. Taylor and his wife Kerri, have three beautiful children: Trudy, Carly and Jake. He owns Truman Taylor Insurance Agency in Friendswood, an independent agency started by his father.

Currently, Rep. Taylor serves as the Chairman of the House Elections Committee, and member of the House Insurance Committee, and House Select Committee on Voter Identification and Voter Fraud. In addition, he serves as a member of the Energy Council, responsible for facilitating the development of national energy policy matters among the Southwestern states, as well as Co-Chairman of the Joint Windstorm Insurance Legislative Oversight Board. In 2011, Rep. Taylor was re-elected unanimously by his colleagues to serve a second term as Chairman of the House Republican Caucus.

Rep. Taylor was elected in 2002 by District 24 in Galveston County and is serving his fifth term in the Texas House of Representatives as a member of the 82nd Legislature. Rep. Taylor is currently a candidate for Texas State Senate District 11.

Budget Overview: It is not the government’s job to create jobs, it is the government’s job to make it an environment for business’s and business’s create jobs.

Completing a budget is one of the most important and difficult tasks for the legislature to accomplish each session. Funding state operations was made more challenging this session by the projected $27 billion shortfall for the upcoming biennium. Much of the shortfall was in large part due to non-recurring federal stimulus dollars ($12 billion) and reduced Medicaid matching funds ($6 billion) from the federal government. The final budget appropriated $172.3 billion in All Funds for the upcoming biennium. That represents an 8.1% reduction ($15.2 billion) from the previous biennium. General Revenue spending was reduced 2% ($1.6 billion). State budget accomplishments include:

• Passing a constitutionally required balanced budget without raising taxes.

• Refusing to raise taxes and instead choosing to reduce spending to match state revenue.

• Preserving $6.2 billion in the state’s Rainy Day Fund.

• Maintaining nursing home funding.

• Increasing border security by $108.5 million.

EDUCATION FUNDING & REFORM

• The 2012–2013 Budget includes an increase of $125.2 million (0.2%) in All Funds (dedicated and on-dedicated funds, federal funds, and all other funds received by the state) and an increase of $3 billion (9%) in General Revenue (state tax revenues and fees considered available for general spending purposes) for Public Education. • Public and Higher Education now represent 57 percent of General Revenue. • These numbers reflect average cuts of 6 to 8 percent for all school districts over the next two years. • Legislators eased the cuts by allowing districts flexibility by utilizing more curriculum based technology, not just textbooks for a total savings of $348 million.

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS MEDICAL BRANCH

• Protected the previously appropriated $150 million in state funds to help rebuild the hospital in the aftermath of Hurricane Ike.

• Secured approximately $11 million in debt service for state tuition revenue bonds needed to trigger a generous $170 million pledge from Sealy Smith Foundation to build a new medical tower.

• Equitable funding reductions when compared to other

TWIA

During the recently completed special session, House Bill 3, the Texas Windstorm Insurance Association (TWIA) Reform Bill, was passed overwhelmingly by the Texas Legislature. It is imperative that Texas have an insurance system in place to properly handle the devastating impact of natural disasters along the Texas Gulf Coast. Since Ike made landfall in September of 2008, over 93,000 claims were filed and many failed to be handled properly. Slab claims that represented damaged homes with nothing left but a concrete slab, took over 2 years to settle. All slab claims were combined and settled by mediation in either a Global Settlement or a Class Action lawsuit. The lengthy litigation time increased costs for both the plaintiffs and defense. For TWIA to pay $101.3 million in actual damages, the plaintiff’s attorneys were paid $55.5 million. During the legislative session, TWIA reported an additional 1,110 mediated settlements totaling $100.7 million. If attorney’s fees are estimated at 25 percent, the actual damages would total $75 million and the plaintiff attorneys fees would be $25 million. The Legislature also learned TWIA had paid their defense attorneys $48 million.

Claims should have been handled better, faster and with a lot less TWIA premium dollars spent on litigation. After several contentious insurance committee hearings, the TWIA board took corrective action by terminating the General Manager, Vice President of Claims and Catastrophe Claims Manager.  The Legislature also took action to improve TWIA by passing the following reforms:

TWIA Management & Transparency

• Improved transparency of the board by requiring all meetings to be available online;

• Restored code of conduct standards by which all TWIA employees must follow;

• Required a claims audit process to be conducted by the insurance department after a
   large event to ensure claims are being processed fairly and efficiently; 
• Increased oversight in operations, public meetings, employee and contractor policies   

   and management practices- for the first time ever.

Policyholder Benefits

• Simplified the policy renewal process which allows direct billing to TWIA policyholders and lower costs of operations; • Rewarded responsible homeowners with a premium discount if a property exceeds building code standards; • Created premium discounts for those policyholders who choose to resolve future disputes through binding arbitration.

Litigation Protection

• Provided an Expert Panel to fairly settle slab claims and avoid lengthy litigation and 
   costs;

• Established an appraisal process to dispute the amount of a claim;

• Created a mediation process for coverage and cause disputes-if the insured is not 
   satisfied after mediation, they may file suit in their county;

• Retained the insured’s right to recover financial damages, including covered losses 
   multiplied times two, consequential damages multiplied times two, prejudgment 
   interest, court costs, and reasonable and necessary attorney’s fees.

TWIA is allowed to increase rates 5% per year.  Representative Taylor hopes to change legislation for TWIA increases in the 2013 83rd Legislative Session.
Other:  

Elevation of FM 3005:  Jerry Mohn explained the recent effort to obtain CDBG funds to elevate FM 3005 had a great response from the west end.  An email request went out Friday for a petition drive to send to Commissioners Court a request to elevate FM 3005 since this was the only evacuation route off the island for the west end.  By Tuesday morning, almost 900 people signed petitions that were delivered to Commissioners Court.

Sewer Meeting 1/25: The WGIPOA held a meeting with the City and property owners association to come up with a program to replace all septic’s on the west end.  The earliest the City can start in replacing program is 2013 and 2014.  It was suggested to make a request during budget hearings this year to accelerate the program.  

ERP:  Erosion Response Plan:  Jerry Mohn discussed the problems with the new proposed ERP plan and the type of retreatest doctrine and not beneficial for the west end.  Property owners would be in limbo if they could repair, add on, or do any construction for their property if it fell within the setback and dune conservation zone.  The WGIPOA will protest the new plan at Planning Commission on 2/7.

Indian Beach Kennel:  An effort to establish a commercial dog “boutique” kennel in Indian Beach failed Planning Commission.  WGIPOA member Indian Beach requested the WGIPOA to request non approval of a general use permit, which we requested.  It was denied.

Meeting adjourned 11:00 AM.

Susan Gonzalez

Recording Secretary
